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September 18, 2019 

 

 

Honorable Governor Dunleavy 

P.O. Box 11001 

Juneau, AK  99811-0001 

 

Subject:  Governor’s Advisory Boards –  

  Aviation, Marine Transportation, Roads and Highways 

   

 

Dear Governor Dunleavy: 

 

The Greater Fairbanks Chamber of Commerce appreciates the wisdom of the current and 

past administrations in the establishment and use of transportation Advisory Boards as a 

mechanism for dialogue with key infrastructure stakeholders.  At this time of budgetary 

constraint we would like to reiterate our solid support of these boards as a valuable tool to 

assist in addressing the significant financial challenges faced by the State of Alaska. 

 

We recognize the value in ‘leaving no stone unturned’ as Alaska’s administrative structure 

is reexamined and new filters are applied to determine the best balance between cost and 

benefit, and therefore want to convey our concern that these boards may be significantly 

restructured or eliminated.  The composition of these boards, with specific 

representational seats held by volunteers who meet on a defined schedule, ensures 

unique, professional and qualified voices are heard from individuals who have boots-on-

the-ground experience in areas at the very core of state structure, all at minimum cost.  

The infrastructure pertinent to these boards represents many things to our state.  First and 

foremost it is a significant financial investment - past, present and future.  That 

investment of dollars provides economic drivers in the act of investing, while also paving 

the way to opportunity for not just a thriving economy, but potential expansion of that 

economy.  And finally, having made the investment, there is a cost of operating and 

maintaining infrastructure. 

 

The mix of these three factors in a state as geographically expansive and sparsely 

populated as Alaska represents a great and complex challenge.  As Administrations change 

and evolve, an administrative structure that includes these three advisory boards provides 

access to a flow of institutional knowledge that is crucial to making the best possible 

decisions in these fragile times.  As in so many areas, Alaska’s transportation system is 

unique.  Our roadways are both expansive and limited, covering hundreds of miles while 

accessing a remarkably small part of the state and a limited number of communities.  Our 
 

http://www.fairbankschamber.org/


 

 

100 Cushman Street, Suite 102, Fairbanks, AK 99701 | www.fairbankschamber.org   |   907-452-1105 

 

 

marine highway supplements the road system, while also connecting Alaska to the Outside and providing a means to 

move not just people but goods.  Our aviation network is a crucial inter- and intra-state link of utmost importance, 

providing a web of connectivity between the world and areas of the state not covered by one of the other modes. 

 

We encourage you to continue to engage with the Advisory Boards, preserving their structure, and, as requested in 

our March 22, 2019 letter, we encourage you to pursue permanently establishing the Roads and Highways Board in 

State Statute similar to the Aviation Advisory Board (AS 4.42.200) and Marine Transportation Advisory Board (AS 

19.65.110).   The addition of the Roads and Highways Advisory Board would ensure that the full scope of 

transportation to and within Alaska is represented as a sound, well-informed voice, and rounds out the ability of the 

Administration to interact with and benefit from regular engagement with recognized stakeholders. 

 

As also previously addressed, the Fairbanks Chamber supports the efforts of Commissioner MacKinnon to create a 

periodic ad hoc transportation “multi-modal board” comprised of members from each of the above boards to 

facilitate communication across all transportation modes as the State of Alaska works to resolve its budget 

challenges.  Additionally, we want to clearly express that eliminating the three mode focused boards in lieu of one ad 

hoc board would not be in the best interest of the State, as it would limit not only the diversity of opinion and 

experience, but also the depth of knowledge currently represented. 

 

The Greater Fairbanks Chamber of Commerce represents over 700 business members throughout Interior Alaska. We 

work to advocate for the best business environment, promote economic strength and growth for Interior Alaska, and 

to develop the resources and networks enterprising people use to share knowledge. 

 

Thank you in advance for considering our request, and feel free to reach out to us with any questions.  We look 

forward to working with your Administration and providing input on transportation and infrastructure issues in the 

Fairbanks area. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Marisa Sharrah    Rebecca Dean 

President and CEO   Board Chair 

 

 

Copy:  Commissioner John MacKinnon  

Alaska Legislature 

Robert Venables, Chair, Marine Transportation Advisory Board 

Lee Ryan, Chairman, Aviation Advisory Board 

 

http://www.fairbankschamber.org/

